

05 May 2014

General Manager Lithgow City Council PO Box 19 LITHGOW NSW 2790 Sent by email: Andrew.Muir@lithgow.nsw.gov.au

Attention: Andrew Muir

Dear Sir

Re: Marrangaroo Quarry - Landowner's Consent for Boundary Re-alignment Application

Metromix Pty Limited is seeking landowner's consent from Lithgow City Council for the lodgement of a development application for a proposed re-alignment of the extraction boundary within the Marrangaroo Quarry.

Please see attached **Figure A** which shows the location of the existing approved extraction area and proposed re-alignment in relation to land ownership. The proposed re-alignment is located on land owned by either Metromix or Crown Lands. However, part of Lot 68 DP 813538, owned by Council, is located within the eastern part of the quarry site and is listed on existing Development Approval 90-95. The proposed boundary re-alignment does not include any changes to the existing approved activities within Lot 68 DP 813538.

A Statement of Environmental Effects has been prepared for the proposed boundary re-alignment and is planned to be lodged in the coming weeks. It would be greatly appreciated if Council could provide landowner's consent to enable the lodgement of this application.

If Council would like to further discuss the proposal or any other matter relating to the Marrangaroo Quarry, please don't hesitate to contact Mr Bill Sanderson on 02 4950 6640 or myself on 02 9985 8511.

Rob Corkery

Regards

Principal / Managing Director

Encls: Figure A

Copy: Metromix

Brooklyn Office:

First Floor, 12 Dangar Road, PO Box 239 BROOKLYN NSW 2083 Telephone: (02) 9985 8511 Facsimile: (02) 9985 8208 Email: brooklyn@rwcorkery.com

Orange Office

62 Hill Street, ORANGE NSW 2800

Telephone: (02) 6362 5411 Facsimile: (02) 6361 3622 Email: orange@rwcorkery.com

Brisbane Office:

Suite 5, Building 3, Pine Rivers Office Park, 205 Leitchs Road, BRENDALE QLD 4500 Telephone: (07) 3205 5400 Facsimile: (02) 9985 8208 Email: brisbane@rwcorkery.com

